
 

 

 

 

PROJECT UPDATE 

March 2023 

Project update 
Construction of the Bunbury Outer Ring Road project is now over 40% complete.  

After the first bridge beam lift was completed in February, preparations have been underway for the next 
beam installation, which will occur in May at the Paris Road and Clifton Road interchange.  

In the next few weeks, production will start on the next round of bridge beams, which will be used at the 
South West Highway (north) interchange later in the year. These will be manufactured at the purpose-built 
pre-cast yard in Picton East. The purpose of the bridge beams is to directly support the weight of the bridge 
and any traffic travelling over it. 

This month, piling works commenced at the Collie River bridges. This process involves a piling rig using a 
large drill to bore into the ground and is essential to establishing strong bridge foundations. The rig drills a 
hole before a steel cage is dropped in and filled with concrete. 

At the ‘mega-bridge’, piling for the 
piers has been completed, with the 
work for the two abutments 
remaining. The ‘mega-bridge’ will take 
BORR over Golding Crescent, the 
Ferguson River, the freight rail line, 
and Boyanup-Picton Road. It will be 
382 metres long, making it the 
longest bridge in the South West 
region of Western Australia.  

 

 

 

The piling rig working at one of the Collie River bridges 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This update contains information regarding the current and future works happening on the Bunbury Outer Ring Road 
(BORR) project. Information in this update is current as of March 2023 and is subject to change. For the most recent 
updates visit the Main Roads BORR website or visit the Bunbury Outer Ring Road Community Facebook Group.   

 



 

 

 
For more information on the Bunbury Outer Ring Road 
If you have any questions, please contact 138 138 or email enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au.  

 

 

 
It’s a bridge! 
 
The project recently achieved a significant 
construction milestone, with the first set of 
12 ‘tee-roff’ beams for the Raymond Road 
interchange installed across two days. Tee-
roff beams enable the construction of 
stronger bridges with longer spans, using 
less material while also reducing overall 
bridge load. 
 
Click here to learn more. 
 

 

 

Celebrating International Women’s 
Day  

Meet the women working tirelessly across 
many project roles within BORR, including 
water cart operators, project managers, 
engineers, and roller operators. To 
celebrate International Women’s Day 2023, 
we are proud to share their inspirational 
stories. 

Click here to learn more. 
 

Locals lifting panels into place 

At the Paris Road and Clifton Road 
interchange, Melissa Riley’s artwork ‘Djilba’, 
can be seen on the pre-cast panels that 
have been installed at the project site. 

Cast Civil was awarded the contract for this 
work and are responsible for tilt-up panel 
installation across several of the Bunbury 
Outer Ring Road interchange bridges. 

Click here to learn more. 
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